
P.O. Box 11584, 1410 – 650 West Georgia Street, Vancouver, BC  V6B 4N8 
Phone:  604-687-6680  Fax:  604-687-1448 

 
March 30, 2006 
 
Stephanie Briscoe 
Executive Director 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
PO Box 2379 
Cambridge Bay, NU 
X0B 0C0 
 
Phone:  (867) 983-4603 
Fax:      (867) 983-2574/2594 
Email:  sbriscoe@nirb.nunavut.ca 
 
Dear Ms. Briscoe: 
 
Re:  Annual Report Required Under Land Use Permit #N2005C0023 
 
There were no works undertaken as permitted under Land Use Permit N2005C0023 in 2005 
as our Water Licence was not received until after the field season. 
 
A few day trips were made to the property to begin centralizing garbage, waste and debris 
that had been left by previous land users see photos. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me at (604) 687-6680, email rmcelroy@triexminerals.com, 
if you have any comments or questions, or require more information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ross McElroy, P. Geol. 
Exploration Manager 
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Photos of some of the material that was collected and centralized for later clean up. 
 
 
 


